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SUBJECT:  Briefing on the current condition of the South Park Bridge #3179 by the Road Services Division.
BACKGROUND:  The South Park Bridge is a regionally important county bridge over the Duwamish River in South King County.  The bridge is structurally deficient and must be replaced or closed within a few years.
The Road Services Division has identified a preferred alternative replacement option estimated to cost $150 million.  Because of its high cost, the Roads & Transit ballot measure included $110 million for the Bridge as part of the Regional Transportation Investment District (RTID) component of the package.  Defeat of the ballot measure leaves a difficult financing choice if the Bridge is to be replaced. 
The 2008-2013 Roads Capital Improvement Program includes $13,820,000 in planning and design funds for the Bridge.   Of this total, $4,483,000 is a federal grant for design work, and the remaining $9,337,000 is County Road Fund revenue.

Today’s briefing will provide Committee members with a review of the bridge’s deficiencies, its regional importance, and current status of efforts to identify funding for a replacement bridge.

INVITED:
Linda Dougherty, Road Services Division Manager

Rick Brater, Road Services Division

Tim Lane, Road Services Division

